
4-10-2025 - REGULAR APRIL MEETING 
 
Present: 
Councilman Matthew Krist 
Councilman Krissy Kittleson 
Councilman Kathleen Becker 
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino 
 
Absent: 
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel 
 
Also Present: 
Highway Superintendent Christoper Dabolt 
Town Clerk Jennifer L Bray 
Approx. 8 guests 

Supervisor Gambino called the Regular April meeting to order at 6:30 PM with the Pledge to the Flag led 
by James Wiedemann.  
 
Supervisor Gambino stated that there was one set of minutes from the Regular meeting held on March 
13th to be approved. On a motion by Becker, seconded by Krist, the minutes were approved as 
submitted. Carried, 4 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent. 
 
Warrant #4 of 2025, including vouchers #146 through #197, totaling $394853.69 of which $30594.69 

was for the General Fund, $15,873.90 was for the Highway Fund, $347,327.08 was for the Fire 

Protection Fund and $1,058.02 was for the Streetlighting Fund. On a motion by Kittleson, 

seconded by Becker, the Warrant was approved for payment. Carried, 4 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent. 

Department Reports 

Deputy Miller updated the Board on ECSO activities in the Town. He also reported that he attended the 
March Senior Lunch. 
 
Supervisor Gambino reported that Councilman Hochadel has not been at the last few meetings due to 
needing to have surgery. Therefor she has decided to make a change to the Deputy Supervisor position 
noting that there needs to be a back up available if needed. Supervisor Gambino stated that she is 
appointing Councilman Krist as Deputy Supervisor. Next Supervisor Gambino stated that she had 
received a letter form Ron Kenyon and has forwarded it to the Town Attorney for review for discussion 
next month. Next Supervisor Gambino stated that the Board had received an application from the Chaffee 
Sardinia Fire Company for new member, Zachary Martin. She noted that he is a Town Resident. On a 
motion by Krist, seconded by Kittleson, the application was accepted and approved. Carried, 4 
ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent. Next Supervisor Gambino stated that the Board had received two applications 
for Ongoing Mutual Aid Providers for the Chaffee Sardinia Fire Company. She stated that they were for 
Charlas and Gina Wright of Delevan, NY and that they are members of the Delevan Fire Company. On a 
motion by Krist, seconded by Kittleson, the application was accepted and approved. Carried, 4 
ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent. Lastly, Supervisor Gambino stated that there was a resolution on the agenda to 
bring back the Pool Director Danielle Scott and Recreation Director Toni Ann Orsini. On a motion by 
Krist, seconded by Kittleson, the following resolution to be known as Resolution #5 of 2025 was 
moved for adoption. 

 
Resolution #5 – 2025 

Approval of New Appointments 
 

Moved by Councilman Krist seconded by Councilman Kittleson, that Danielle Scott be appointed Pool 
Director for the 2025 Summer Recreation Season and Toni Ann Orsini be appointed Recreation Director. 
Both at an hourly rate of $23.04 
 
DULY ADOPTED, this 10th day of April, 2025 by the following vote: Becker, aye, Hochadel, absent, 
Krist, aye, Kittleson, aye, Gambino, aye. So resolved, 4 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent. 
 
Councilman Kittleson reported that she has started working on the playground replacement project at the 
Town Hall and would have more information in the next few months. There was a brief discussion and it 
was agreed that the Highway Superintendent would remove the fence around the playground.  
 
Highway Superintendent Dabolt reported that he had a base price of $12,000.00 to replace the radiator 
on the generator. He noted that was a parts only cost and did not include labor or other parts that may be 
needed. There was a brief and it decided that Mr. Dabolt would get prices for a new generator. Next 
Superintendent Dabolt presented three form 284 Agreement to Spend Highway Funds. On a motion by 
Becker, seconded by Kittleson, the forms were accepted and approved. Carried, 4 ayes, 0 noes, 1 
absent. Lastly Mr. Dabolt stated that big trash pickup was set for April 22nd and hazardous waste drop off 
on April 26th.  
 
Councilman Krist reported that he spoke to Pat Baskerville at Erie County regarding the sidewalks in 
Town and he stated that the County no longer takes responsibility for them and won’t fix them. There was 
a discussion and it was agreed that the Board will look into it more at budget time. Councilman Krist 



asked Michael Mahar from Waste Management about new recycling totes with yellow lids. Mr. Mahar 
stated he would look into it.  
 
Councilman Becker reported that the senior trips are set and the first one is in September but signups 
have not started yet. Town Clerk Bray stated that she had lined up a speaker to come to the Senior lunch 
on April 22nd to give a presentation on hypertension.  
 
Supervisor Gambino asked if there were any other comments or questions. There were none. She then 
asked for a moment of silence for former Town Supervisor William Hare who had passed away recently. 
There being no further business to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned. On a motion by 
Kittleson, seconded by Becker, the March Regular meeting was closed at 7:00 pm. Carried, 4 ayes, 
0 noes, 1 absent.  

                                                                                                                Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer L. Bray, RMC  
Town Clerk 

 

 


